
CITY OF ABERDEEN 
Council Work Session  

March 20, 2017 
 

Council Present: Mayor Patrick McGrady 
 Councilman Steven Goodin 
 Councilwoman Sandra Landbeck  
 Councilman Timothy Lindecamp 
 Councilman Melvin Taylor  
 
Also Present: Randy Robertson, City Manager (by phone) 
 Opiribo Jack, Director of Finance 
 Kyle Torster, Director of DPW 
 Henry Trabert, Chief of Police 
 Kirk Bane, Deputy Chief of Police 
 Charles Johnson, Risk and Safety Manager  
 Curtis Ball, Superintendent of Water and Waste Water 
 Monica Correll, City Clerk 
 
The Work Session began 5:30 p.m. in the second floor administrative conference room for the 
purpose of discussing National Incident Management Systems (NIMS), the West Side water 
tank, and the Aberdeen Police Department vehicle proposals. 
 
NIMS 
Mr. Johnson presented an overview of NIMS which included:  core functions, incidents (local 
and multiple jurisdictions), summation (comprehensive national approach), elected officials and 
staff functions, concept of operations, phases of emergency management, and educational 
preparedness.  The Council discussed NIMS training courses. 
 
West Side Water Tank 
Mr. Torster discussed the history, challenges, construction, completion of design, and budgetary 
factors for providing a water tank to the west side of Aberdeen, west of I-95. Council discussion 
followed. 
 
Aberdeen Police Department Vehicle Proposal 
Deputy Bane presented the 2017-2018 Police Department vehicle proposals for their vehicle 
purchases, maintenance costs, equipment costs, financing, etc.  Council discussion followed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:53 p.m. 
 


